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An organizing comm.ittee comprising C.J.A.
Coats, O.R. Eckstrand, A.f. Naldrett (Chair-
man), E.F. Pattison and \il.V. Peredery started
planning the nickel sulfide field sonference and
symposium n 19:74 and soon obtained spon-
sorship from the Mineralogical Association of
Canada. This sponsorship, coupled with financial
backing, an undertaking to publish the sympo.
sium proceedingsn and assistance in innumerable
ways from officers and executive of the asso-
ciation, ,particularly from editon, Professor R.F,
Martin and Dr. L.J. Cabri, of. The Canadian
Mineralogist, have been invaluable and the
committee are deeply grateful.

After approval of IGCP Project No. 161 in
Aprrl, 1977, and the decision to combine the
inaugural meeting of the project with the field
conference, IGCP and IUGS contributed funds
towards helping with travel of IGCP repre-
sentatives, and the Canadian National IGCP
Committee made a generous contribution
towards funding the field conference. Travel
funds for speakers at tle symposium were also
supplied through a conference grant from the
National Research Council of Canada and a
contribution from Falconbridge Nickel Mines
Ltd. The Geological Survey of Canada, Depart-
ment of Energy, Mines & Resoutces, very
kindly agreed to provide a generous gxant to

assist with this publication. Subsequentln the
Geological Srrrvey of Canada provided a sutrt-
plement to its original grant.

The field conference could not bave taken
place without the assistance of Falcon-
bridge Nickel Mines [-td and INCO Metals
Ltd.; the committee are most grateful to Mr.
Michael Penstone and his Falconbridge staff
for tleir assistance and hospitality in Sudbury,
to Mr. Norman Anderson of INC0 for his
hospitality in Sudbury, and to Mr. Leo Thomp-
son and his INCO staff for tleir assistance and
hospitality in Thompson. Dr. Dale Ske of the
Ontario Department of Mineral Resources and
Mr. Paul Coad of Texasgulf Ltd. acted as
guides drning certain phases of the field con-
ference.

The Geological Society of America very kind-
ly agreed to assist in the colles"tion of registration
fees for the symposium, and we are grateful
to Mr. John Austen, tteasurer of the local
GSA organizing committee for arranging this.

Finally ffoe sommittee chairman (A.J.N.)
would like to thank Mr. J.F.H. Thompson for
his unflagging help with the logistics of both
the field conference and symposium and Mrs.
Lillian Stewart who for four years acted as
secretary for the project in addition to her
normal duties.

A.J. Naldrett, editor.




